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COMMISSION ON AGING MINUTES 

 
Date:   Thursday, November 17, 2016, 2:00 p.m. – De Pere Community Center, Hickory Room 
Members in attendance:  Kathy Kane, Rachel Dickhut, Millie Bain, Ken Peterson 
Others present: Lori Tonn, Jenny Hammes, Dawn Barron 
Absent: Carol Peters 

 
1. Approval of Minutes of the 7-29-16 Meeting 

a. Minutes were approved 
b. Motion to approve minutes by Rachel Dickhut and seconded by Millie Bain 

 
2. Annual Senior Picnic Planning 

a. The Senior Picnic was Saturday, August 27 at 12:00 pm.  164 tickets were sold for $492.  
With donations from the De Pere Men’s Club, Rennes, along with other generous personal 
and business donations and booyah sales; total revenue was $958.  Extra money will be put 
toward next year’s picnic.   

b. Kathy Kane suggested that no large containers be allowed for booyah sales.  All leftover 
booyah should be placed in 16 oz. containers for sale.   

c. The $3.00 cost of the Senior Picnic was well received. 
 

3. Chili Bingo 
a. Millie Bain, Kathy Kane, and Carol Peters made great chili.  Chili Bingo went smoothly.  

Leftover chili was placed in 12 oz. containers and sold for $.50; total sales $10.00.  Large 
donations from Renaissance Assisted Living. 

 
4. Upcoming Programs 

a. Packer Tailgate Bingo coming up on December 16. 
Christmas Cribbage is Dec. 6. 

b. New Programs: Adult Coloring Group, Open Watercolor Group, Painting Paradise, Indoor 
Fairy Mini Garden, Evening Tai Chi   

 
5. Other Items 

a. Spaghetti Lunch will be planned again for a date in May 2017. 
b. Cribbage Tournament will be held 4-29-2017 

 
 
Rachel Dickhut motioned to adjourn the meeting at 2:40 p.m. and Kathy Kane seconded the motion. Motion 
carried.  
 
Next meeting will be held on Thursday, January 19, 2017 at 2:00 p.m. at the De Pere Community 
Center – Hickory Room. 
 

Minutes recorded by Dawn Barron 


